DRAFT – 5/18/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

May 13, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

     session at 5:15 p.m. with President Luz Vargas presiding.  This meeting was
     held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room located on 100 
     Laura Court in  Santa Teresa (Sunland Park), New Mexico.  
Roll Call
     Board Members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas,  Mr. Daniel L. Rollings,  
     Dr. David J. Garcia, Mr. Fred Garza, and Ms. Maria E. Saenz.  
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Trey LaFleur, Student Representative.  
Mission 
      Mr. Garza read the mission statement.
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


       A.   Superintendent
Employee
             1.  Employee Recognition Reception—The School Board recognized 
Recognition

     employees who have 20, 25, & 30 years of service in the district

Reception

     and employees that are retiring from the district.   A reception 




     followed immediately after the presentations.
Board Pres. 
       B.  Board President’s Report— President Vargas informed the Board about  

 Report

nominations for  Board Member of the Year.  She also reminded them 



about the Law Conference that will be held in June.  Pres. Vargas made


              the statement to the parents of graduates that the graduation policy will



not be changed at this meeting.    
Board 

      C.  Board Member--Mr. Rollings thanked the administration, the Board , and
Member
             everyone that helped with the Region VII Spring Meeting.  He gave an 

overview of the DABCC meeting he and Ms. Saenz attended.  Mr. 

Rollings said that Gadsden was invited to attend the interview process 

for campus executive office for the DABCC.  He said that the DABCC
graduation will be Saturday and all Board members were invited to 

attend.    

Student Rep.
     D.   
Student Representative – Trey LaFleur said that he enjoyed the 

Employee Recognition Reception.  He spoke about the opportunity of 

students to attend the DABCC for AVS classes and get college credit and 

high school credit.  
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Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Mr. Garza moved to approve the agenda as 
of the Agenda
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
     carried unanimously.    

Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Rollings moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion

     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—Mr. Rocha spoke on behalf of parents that are requesting that 

     students who did not pass the NMHSCE but completed the class requirements 
     be allowed to walk in the graduation ceremonies.  He said that parents have 

     already made the expense and have out-of-town relatives coming to see these 

     students graduate.  Several students also voiced this same request and 

     expressed their concern about the late notification of the NMHSCE results. 
7.  Action Items
Audit 

     A.  Audit Report Findings—Supt. Haugen said that the State Dept. needs the 

Report

           corrective actions in regards to the audit report findings and are requesting 

Findings                       a response from the district that needs to be approved by the Board.  The 

                                     response needs to be submitted to the Office of the Inspector General.  Dr. 

           Garcia moved to approve the audit response regarding the Audit Report 
           Findings.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
           carried unanimously.
Audit Report
     B.  Audit Report for Fiscal Year 2002-2003—Ms. Garcia, Assoc. Supt. for 
For the Fiscal
           Finance, said that the Audit Report for Fiscal Year 2002-2003 has been 
Year 2002-2003
          approved by the NM State Auditor.  The Board now needs to approve it

 

          for final distribution.  Dr. Garcia moved to approve the Audit Report for


          Fiscal Year 2002-2003.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 

          motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

External 
     C.  External Auditors for Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2004—Supt. Haugen Auditors for
           said that several Requests for Proposals were received from several firms Fiscal Year
           for auditing services for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2004.  A recom-

Ended 

           mendation for the firm of Dunbar, Broaddus & Gibson was submitted to 
June 30, 2004
           the Board by the Gadsden Finance Office.  Ms. Garcia explained the 
           process used to evaluate the RFPs and select the top awardee.  Mr. 
           Rollings moved to approve the auditing firm of Lauterbach, Borschow, 
           and Co. again so that the audit findings are cleared up.  Supt. Haugen 
           recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Community 
     D.  Community Service Learning Initiative RFP—Supt. Haugen said that 
Service

           a Community Service grant is offered by the State Public Education Dept.

Learning 
           He said this is a cooperative grant that includes Software Mart, Inc. and 

Initiative RFP               E2E Connection.  This is a service learning project that focuses on the 

           necessity to teach children the value of service to their community through 

          computer software.  This is a three-year grant.  Dr. Garcia questioned the 
          learning growth.  Dr. Garcia moved to table the Community Service 

          Learning Initiative RFP until it is ratified or changed for higher academic      

          expectation from this proposal.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of 

          the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 
School Board Minutes



-3-


May 13, 2004

Policy GCI
     E.  Policy GCI—Transfers—Supt. Haugen said that this policy establishes a 

Transfers
          process for transferring staff to another site when new schools are opened 

          or when schools are reconfigured.  Ms. Browder, Assoc. Supt. for Human 

          Resources, pointed out the changes in this policy.  Dr. Garcia moved to 

          accept for review Policy GCI—Transfers.  Supt. Haugen recommended 

          approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Policy BDDA         F.  Policy BDDA—Open Meetings Act—Supt. Haugen explained the changes 
Open

          to this policy.  The primary changes are to change the meeting starting time 
Meetings
          from 6:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and change the closed session to the end of the 
Act

          meeting.  Mr. Rollings moved to approve Policy BDDA—Open Meetings 
                                    Act as revised effective immediately.  Supt. Haugen recommended 
          approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Procedures
     G.  Procedures for Phase-In of  Students at the High School in the Chaparral for Student 
           Area—Supt. Haugen recommended that Chaparral students currently 
Phase-In of
          enrolled at Gadsden High School will complete their graduation 
Students at the
          requirements at Gadsden High School.  The Chaparral students enrolling at 
HS in the
          Gadsden High School beginning in the fall of 2004 will complete their 
Chaparral 
          graduation requirements at Gadsden High School.  Chaparral students 
Area

          enrolling as 8th graders at Chaparral Middle School beginning in the fall of 
          2004 will complete their graduation requirements at the high school in 
          Chaparral.  The Chaparral Middle School will house 7th, 8th, & 9th 
          beginning in the fall of 2005.  Limited elective courses will be available for 
          the 9th grade class during the 2005-2006 school year based upon the 
          facilities available in Chaparral Middle School.  The high school in 
          Chaparral will begin housing students in the fall of 2006 with the 9th and 
          10th classes; these will be the graduating classes of 2009 and 2010.  Dr. 

          Garcia moved to approve the Procedures for Phase-In of Students at the 

          High School in the Chaparral Area.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval 

         of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Preliminary
     H.  Preliminary Budget for Submission to Public Education Dept.—Supt. 

Budget

           Haugen said that the budget is due to Mr. Dan Rodriguez, who is the 

For

           Budget Analyst at the Public Education Department, on the 21st of May.

Submission to
           Supt. Haugen said this budget does not necessarily require Board approval

Public Ed. Dept.          at this time.  It is just a formality that has taken place in the past about 
          asking approval for the preliminary budget to send it to the State for re-
          view.  The Board does have until June 21st to give the final approval of the 
          budget.  Mr. Rollings moved to table approval of the budget.  Supt., 

          Haugen recommended that the Board have a special board meeting.  Mr. 

          Rollings amended his motion to state that he moved to table approval of 

          the budget until it is discussed at a Special Board Meeting requested for 

          Monday, May 17th at 3:30 p.m. and take action on the budget at that 

          meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 

          carried unanimously.
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8.  Discussion Items
Naming of                 A. Naming of New High School in Chaparral—The Board proposed that the the New 

students of Chaparral Middle School and maybe the community have High School
             input in recommending names for this high school to the School Board. 

In Chaparral


Naming of
        B.  Naming of Pre-K Center—The Board suggested that name recommend-

Pre-K


dations be submitted to them for naming of the Pre-K Center that will be Center


located next to the Gadsden Administration Offices.

Naming of
       C.   Naming of New Administration Facility—The Board suggested that New Adm.

name recommendations be submitted to them for naming the new 

Offices


administration offices.

Recommended
       D.  Recommended Course of Study for Chaparral High School – Career 

Course of

Pathways—Ms. Lozano, Assoc. Supt. for Instruction, gave a presentation

Study for

on a recommended course of study that is very different from the current 

Chaparral HS

structure.  She is recommending a concept of clusters and pathways for 
the different courses of study.  



Mr. Alley, District Architect, explained the preliminary plans for the 

high school in the Chaparral area, that he has designed to accommodate 

the concept of clusters and pathways.     
 

Closed 

 9.  Closed Session—Mr. Rollings moved to go into closed Personnel Session 

Session

      Pursuant to 10-151-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions 

                                and for Real Property & Water Rights Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 

                                as amended to discuss elementary site.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval 

                                of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into closed 



      session at 8:30 p.m. 
Reconvened            The Board reconvened in open session at 9:13 p.m.  Mr. Rollings moved to 
      reconvened in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 
      motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened at 9: 13 p.m.

Adjourned        10.  Mr. Rollings moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 9:14  p.m.
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